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EU: Additional labelling requirements for escolar and related species

The European Commission has amended Regulation EC/845/2004, which is the hygiene
standard for foods of animal origin. The amendments are contained in Regulation
EC/1021/2008 and will have limited impact, as current Australia fish production practices
will meet the majority of them. However, in the case of consignments of snake mackerel,
escolar and oilfish, a new labelling requirement is stipulated. Each package must be labelled
with both the scientific and common names of the fish and must provide information on
preparation and a warning of the presence of substances that may cause adverse

gastrointestinal effects. A copy of the regulation can be obtained by following the link below.
http:+/www.fsail.ie/legislation/food/eu_docs/Food_hygiene/Regl021 2008.pdf

Please contact me at fay.stenhouse@daff.gov.au or on (02) 6272 5965 for further
information.

Dr Fay Stenhouse
Food Exports Policy Section
Animal Products Market Access Branch

The information provided above is current at the time of writing and is intended for use as
guidance only and should not be taken as definitive or exhaustive. The Commonwealth
endeavours to keep information current and accurate, however, it may be subject to change
without notice. Exporters are encouraged to verify these details with their importers prior to
undertaking production/exports. The Commonwealth will not accept liability for any loss
resulting from reliance on information contained in this notice.




